March 9, 1946 Mr. Louis Menze Director of Athletics Iowa State College Ames, Iowa Dear Louie: It is mighty nice of you to write extending congratulations and offering best wishes for our future. I feel very much like Hunk Anderson did when he, playing on the Notre Dame football team as they were departing for West Point, was asked to say a word. Hunk got upon the truck at the station and said, "All I have to say is that we will do the best I can." Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, FCA: MF Varsity Basketball Coach.